
REPORT ON ONE DAY SEMINAR ON “Mon Diye Moner Katha” 
 

 
A One-Day Seminar was successfully organized on 22nd March 2025 by the Internal Quality 

Assurance Cell (IQAC) in collaboration with the Department of Philosophy at Patrasayer 

Mahavidyalaya. The event commenced at 12:00 PM and was held in the college seminar hall. 

The seminar aimed to encourage students to reflect on their personal and academic habits and 

to promote holistic development through philosophical discourse. 

 
The seminar welcomed Dr. Rajkumar Modak, an esteemed Professor of Philosophy from 

Sidho-Kanho-Birsha University, Purulia, West Bengal, as the resource person. Faculty 

members and students from various departments participated actively in the event, 

demonstrating a high level of interest and engagement. 

 
The session began with a warm welcome address by Mr. Ziaur Rahaman, Assistant Professor, 

Department of Philosophy. He set the tone for the day by emphasizing the relevance of 

philosophical thinking in everyday life and academic growth. 

 
Dr. Modak delivered a thoughtful and inspiring lecture titled “Mon Diye Moner Katha” 

(translated as “Matters of the Mind and Heart”). His presentation centered around the 

importance of maintaining a disciplined daily routine, especially for students striving to excel 

academically and grow as responsible individuals. He emphasized that students should not 

only focus on academic success but also on building habits that contribute to their mental 

clarity, emotional well-being, and time management. 

 
In his speech, Dr. Modak recommended that students design a structured daily schedule that 

accommodates regular study hours, physical activity, self-care, and recreational time. He 

stressed that such balance not only reduces academic pressure but also nurtures overall 

development. By dividing study time across different subjects and following a consistent 

routine, students can enhance retention, reduce anxiety before exams, and steadily build 

toward future goals. 

 
Furthermore, Dr. Modak connected these practical suggestions with philosophical reflections 

on self-discipline, awareness, and mindfulness. He reminded students that philosophy is not 

just theoretical but also deeply practical, offering guidance for leading a meaningful life. 



The seminar included an interactive session, where students eagerly shared their experiences, 

raised questions, and sought advice on managing their time and studies more effectively. Dr. 

Modak responded with patience and insight, making the session highly enriching and 

motivational. 

 
The program concluded with a vote of thanks delivered by Ms. Oishi Bhattacharjee, Head of 

the Department of Philosophy. She expressed sincere gratitude to Dr. Modak for his valuable 

insights, and to the organizing committee, faculty members, and students for their 

enthusiastic participation and support. 

 
The seminar was a remarkable success, leaving a strong impression on the participants. It not 

only provided practical advice on academic habits but also inspired students to adopt a more 

thoughtful and disciplined approach to life. The session reinforced the idea that philosophy, 

when applied meaningfully, can serve as a powerful tool for personal transformation and 

lifelong learning. 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
 
 

 


